TTAHTENEMMOHCKNA NNUCTOK

A Newsletter for the Russian Orthodox Parish of Saint Panteleimon, Gosford

~ Number 41, March 2005 ~

SOME CHANGES TO THE NEWSLETTER

This issue of the newsletter is the 41°" since it was first produced back in July 2002
when having a church of our own seem nothing more than a dream! Father James has
tried with varying degrees of success over those two-and-a-half years to prepare a
newsletter for each service. From this issue, however, the newsletter will be a monthly
production, available in church on the first Sunday of each month. Those wishing to
receive a copy in the post or by email should arrange this with either Father James or
the parish secretary, Katya Marcotrigiano (4369-1765). The newsletter will continue to
have news from the parish and the wider church community, details of services,
announcements and important information, articles for spiritual benefit, and requests
for prayers. This Great Lent, we also hope to publish recipes to help people keep the
fast. The newsletter is also available on our website, www.gosfordrussianchurch.org.
The website will also be updated at the beginning of each month.

CHURCH OPEN EVERY SATURDAY MORNING

With the commencement of the parish school this year, the church will now generally
be open every Saturday morning. Those wishing to see Father James, confess in
preparation for receiving Holy Communion on Sunday, have a moleben or pannikhida
served, or simply fo light a candle and pray quietly in church, are welcome to do so. The
church is open between 9.00am and 12.30pm.

B TIPMUXOLAX ABCTPANTMACKO-HOBO3ENAHOCKOW ETTAPXUM OTMETUIN 10-
NETUE CO AHA KOHYNHDBL APXUNETTUCKOTTA TTABIA (TTABJTOBA; + 1995 1))

TporaTesnbHbIe C10Ba MOSIUTBLI CBATOrO NpaseaHoro CumeoHa boronpuumua "HeiHe
oTnylwaewmn paba Teoero..." npuobpenu ana npucHonamatHoro Apxuenuckona TTasna
ocobeHHOe 3Ha4YeHue: OH CKOHYancs B AeHb npasaHuKka CpeteHus FocnoaHs, Yepes AeHb
nocne KOHYUHBI CBOero npeAaHHOrO MHOTONeTHero ceKkpeTaps U apyra, npotouepes
Hukonas MpaHTa, ckoHuaswerocs 14-ro gespans, T.e. B KGHYH NpasaHUKa. 9TU AHU B
npuxoaax CuaHencKkom n AsCTpanumncko-HoBo3enaHACKOM enapxum Bceraa oTmedaroTcs
coBeplUeHUeM 3ayNOKOUHbIX 60rocnyxeHu ¢ nommHoseHuem Apxuenuckona TTasna v
npoTtouepes Hukonas. MoXxHO AymaTb, YTO y 3TUX ABYX NnoAen 6bina 6onbluas AyXOBHAs
cea3b U [ocnoab NpUsBan UX NOYTU OAHOBPEMEHHO.
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TTpucHonamsaTHeIN Apxuenuckon TTasen Npasun orpoMHOM ABCTPASTUIACKO-
Hoeso3senaHackou enapxueii 10 net. OH npubbin B AscTpanuro 17/30 aHeaps 1981 1., u
6511 pafOCTHO BCTPeYeH B a3pOnopTy AyXOBEHCTBOM U MUPSHAMU. ITO bbIN ero Tpetum
npuesn B AscTpanuio. TTepeoe noceueHue 6b1no B 1976 r., koraa Bnagbika TTasen
npuesxan B CuaHeu 3amelatb Apxmenuckona eogocus (TTytunuHa; + 1980 1),
KoTopbIv yexan B . TTepT B oTnyck. Bropoe noceleHue 66110 Npu rpyCTHBIX
obcTtoatenbcTeax. Bnaavika TTasen npuexan Ha 0TNesaHUe u NOXOpPOHLI ApXuenuckona
®eopocus.

Bnaabika TTasen 66101 3ameyaTenbHBIM YerloBEKOM, Fy6OKO BepyHOLMM, CTPOTUM,
3HEPrUYHbIM, YMHLIM U MPEKPACHLIM GAMUHUCTPATOPOM. OH ymen HaxXoauTb U
npuBnekatb nkogen, oH "omonoaun" KNUp enapxum, pykononoxXme MHOrUX MONOABIX
nrofew, OKoHUYUBLLKMX CBATO- Tpouukyro [lyxosHyro CemuHaputo B [IxopaaHsunne.

TTpu Apxuenuckone Tlasne WO UHTEHCUBHOE CTPOUTENLCTBO XPaMOB. bbIn BO3ABUTHYT
xpam KasaHckol ukoHbl boxuent Matepu npu XeHCKOM MOHACTLIPE U KOpMYC C KeSlbSMU
ANS MOHAXUHb B . KeHTnuHe 6113 CuaHed. [1nsa ocyliecTBneHus 3Toro npoeKkTa
Apxuenuckon TTasen co3aan CTpOUTESIbHLIN KOMUTET, KOTOPLIW Ha4Yan CTPOUTESIBCTBO C
OYeHb MAsnbIMU CPeACTBAMU, HO, briaroaaps ycepamto BeproyLmMx, Xpam 6bLn BO3ABUTHYT
B OYeHb KOPOTKUU CPOK U Tenepb B 65 km 0T CuaHes CTOUT Heb6ONbLUIOM YHOTHBIN Xpam
MCKOBCKOrO CTUNS; 3TO YacTb CBaTou Pycu pycckoro 3apybexbs.

C 6narocnoseHus Apxuenuckona TTaena 66110 HAYATO CTPOUTENBCTBO MYXKCKOIO
MOHacTbIps B YecTb TTpeobpaxeHus FocnoaHsa, pacnonoxeHHoro B CHexHbIx "opax B
paioHe bombana, Hosbi FOxHbIM Yanbec. Tipu Apxuenuckone TTasne 66110 3aKOHYEHO
cTpoutenbcTeo NoaHHO-TTpeaTeyeHCKoro xpama B ctonuue ABCTpanuu, Y CneHckoro
xpama B MenbbypHckom npuropoae [aHaeHoHre u TTeTponasnosckou Lepksu B T. TTepTe.

Bonbwoe sBHUMaHWe Apxuenuckon Tlasen yaensn AeaTenbHOCTU PyCCKUX LI@PKOBHBIX
LWKOM, CaM 3aHUMAN NOCT AUpeKTopa AnekcaHapo-Hesckon wkonbl npu KagpeapanbHom
TTetponasnosckom cobope B . CuaHen, u ¢ ero bnarocnoseHUs ANs WKONbLI 66110
OTCTPOEHO HOBOe 34aHue B cobopHOU orpaae. Apxuenuckon TTasen sHaUUTEsIbHO
PaclMpUI CO3AAHHLIN Npu ero TTpeocsalleHHOM npealwecTBeHHUKe CneLlmanbHbIN
KOMUTET MO yCTpOUCTBY U nposedeHuto npasaHects 1000-neTtua KpeweHus Pycu s .
CwaHel. Bce TopxecTBa 3TOro NpasaHUKa Npownu ¢ 60nbWUM AYXOBHBIM MOAHBEMOM.
"nasHbIM momeHTOM npasaHosaHusa 1000-netus KpeuweHus Pycu Apxuenuckon TTasen
cuuTtan ocesaleHue Hosoro MoaHHo-TTpeaTteueHckoro xpama B KaHbeppe.

8-ro utoHsa 1991 r. TTpeocesaweHHewumu Apxmenuckon TTasen 3ab6onen u 6onesHb
Ha4yana nporpeccuposatb. ABCTpanuUiicko-Hoso3senaHackas enapxus ocupoTena. B
Hos6pe 1992 r. Bnaabika nokuHyn AecTpanuio u nepeexan B YcneHckyro Hoso-
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Huseesckyro obutens 61113 Helo-Nopka Ans NpoXmBaHUS U MeaULIMHCKOrO NpUCMOTpA B
MOHACTLIPCKOM AOMe ANS npecTapersibIX.

OTtnesaHue u norpebeHue Apxuenuckona TTasna sosrnasun Enuckon MaHxeTTeHcKUA
UnapuoH (HetHe Apxuenuckon CuAHeUCKU u Asctpanuincko-HoeosenaHackuin) B
cocnyxeHuu Enuckona PoknaHackoro MoanHa (Ierkoro; + 1995 r.) u ayxoseHcTea
BoctouHo-AmepuraHckou enapxumn. Co cmepTbro Apxuenuckona TTasna Pycckas
3apybexHas Llepkosb noTepsana 3ameyatesibHOro apxuepes, KOTOpbIN 6b1n Bceraa
POBHBLIM, AO6PLIM APXUNACTBIPEM, UCKpeHHO npeAaHHbIM bory, Llepkeu u cTpaaaroLeis
Poccuu.

Oteu Hukona paHT poauncsa B 1934 r. 8 Pabate, Mopokko, B ApeBHero poaa
ABOpSHCKOU cembe Comosbix. Ero oteu, H.H. Comos npowen TpyaHbIM NyTb opuULiepa
Benon apmun: Kpeim, KoHcTaHTUHONONL, Yexocnoeakusa, $paHumsa, Agpuka, MNepmaHua u,
HaKOHel, ABCTpanua, rae OH cbIHOM npoxun nocnegHue 30 net csoei xu3Hu. B 1942 r.,
8-neTHUM manbumkom, Hukonav camoctoatenbHo noexan B TTapux u yuuncsa s Pycckom
KageTckom kopnyce. Kak mHOrue pycckue nroam Bo Bpems BoMHbI, H.H. Comos nzmeHun
CBOFO (PAMUNUIO, UTOBBI U3bexaTb NpecriefOBaHUS COBETCKMX areHToB. MaTtb byayllero
oTtua Hukonas, N.[1. Comosa, ymepna 6-ro sHeaps 1945 r.

Oteu Hukonan npucnyxusan B antape ¢ AeTckux net, 8 1949 r. npucnyxmsan
mutpononuty Cepagpumy (Jlaae), u nonyumn ot Hero 6narocnoseHMe HOCUTL CTUXapb. B
1974 r. oH 66111 pyKONONOXeH BO AUAKOHBI, a Yepes roa - Bo uepeun. B 1981 r.
Apxuenuckon TTasen npurnacun otua Hukonas ctatb cekpetapem EnapxuanbHoro
YnpasneHus. TTpusasaHHocTb oTua HUkonas k Apxuenuckony TTasny, ero no6oBb K
Llepkeu, TepneHue n ymeHue naauTb € JIFOALMU NOMOTNIU emy B ero 60s1blon U
cnoxHow pabote. Bo Bpemsa 6onesHu Apxuenuckona TTasna, npotouepen Hukonau
OKa3asn CBOeMy apxuepero OrpoMHoOe BHUMaHUe, YyTKOCTb U 3a60Ty. OTel Hukonar 6b1n
noneyutenem Pycckoro bnarotsoputensHoro ObuecTtsa B CuaHeMCKOM npuropoae
KabpamatTe, aBnancs 3akoHoyuuTenem B AnekcaHapo-HeBcKoM pyccKoM LiepKOBHOWM
WKOJe, NoMoran B BOCMNUTAHUU AeTeU U HoHOWeCTBa, byayum OAHUM U3 Ay XOBHBLIX
pyKosoauTenen HaumoHanbHoM opraHusauum suTtaseid. M3sectue o cmeptu otua
Hukonas rnyboko oropunso scex. Ero otnesaHue B kagpeapanbHom cobope r. CuaHen
6bINO TOPXECTBeHHbIM U YMUNUTENbHLIM. B oTnesaHuu npuHano yyactue 12
CBALLEHHUKOB enapxum, Asa NPOTOANAKOHA U ABA AUAKOHA. B ceoem npoluanbHom cnose
61arounHHbIN WTata Buktopum npotounepent Muxamn TTpoTononos oTMeTUn BLICOKUE
Ka4ecTBAa MOKOWHOrO U NoAYepkHyn ero AobpoTy, TepneHue u 61aropoacTso Ayxa.
BeuHaa namsatb u LlapcTteue HebecHoe Apxuenuckony TTaeny u npotouepetro Hukonaro!
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PARISH LIFE

On Sunday February 5™ we celebrated the memory of Holy Blessed Xenia of Saint
Petersburg, the patron saint of our hard-working parish ladies’ committee. After
singing many years to our ladies, the men of the parish prepared a BBQ lunch and gave
the ladies a rest by doing the washing up afterwards! All present enjoyed themselves.
On Sunday March 6™, Meatfare Sunday, the ladies are preparing blini (pancakes) for all
to enjoy after the service. This Sunday is the last day on which meat is eaten until
Pascha. The ladies will also prepare a light snack after Vespers and the asking of
forgiveness on the evening of Sunday March 13™.

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

The Parish Council held its' regular monthly meeting on Tuesday March 1°". The Council
discussed: careful budgeting that prioritises payments of the mortgage; the closely
related topic of structuring our mortgage repayments in the best way to minimise
interest; the election on February 20™ of George Fomin as our parish delegate to the
Diocesan Assembly on March 25™ & 26™; building issues (the installation over the last
month of a security grille in the hall and cupboards in the kitchen); strata issues (see
full details below), including a child-proof fence for the area beside the hall; the
possibility of celebrations on Sunday May 15™ to mark the first anniversary of the
blessing of our new church; and a report on the progress of the Russian School. Father
James tabled a document that he had prepared entitled "Understanding the
administration of parishes of the Russian Orthodox Church outside Russia” or "Kak
ynpasnsarotca npuxoabl Pycckoi TTpasocnasHo Liepkeu 3arpaHuuent”. Upon completion
of the Russian translation and with Vladika's blessing, this will be made available to all
parish members and interested people. The parish council is due to meet next on
Tuesday April 5™

MORTGAGE PAYMENTS ~ FUNDRAISING ~ CONCERT ON SUNDAY MAY 29™

The importance of paying of our mortgage is something that is an ongoing concern for
the parish council. Although our loan agreement extends up to 15 years (November
2018), the longer we take to pay it, the more interest we pay. Our income from plate
collections and candle sales makes it possible to meet our monthly repayments, but as a
small community with voluntary contributions we are vulnerable to interest rate changes.
When one considers that many of our young families have their own mortgages we are
actually doubly vulnerable, as financial pressures can reduce the amount that people feel
able to provide for the assistance of the church. The parish council is wisely directing
all general donations and any cash surplus towards the mortgage, and many parishioners
are (also wisely) asking that their contributions go directly towards loan repayments. At
the same time, we are maintaining repayments at a constant level rather than reducing
them as the balance reduces. To show our progress in paying off the loan, a chart will
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be put up in the hall this month. Our parish is one in which the people give generously
for the needs of the church. Nevertheless, everyone is encouraged to assist with
fundraising activities like the fishing competition, garage sales, barbeques & other social
activities, and our Russian Club concerts. This year's concert will be at the Russian Club
in Strathfield on the afternoon of May 29™ (the fifth Sunday in May, a Sunday on which
there will be no service in Gosford), with a programme being organized by Olga Ivanovna
Itsikson and a friend of the parish, Mrs Yakupova. Those able to assist on the day with
setting up, decorating the auditorium, ticket sales, serving refreshments and in other
ways should talk to the head of the ladies’ committee, Olga Petroff.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

On February 10™ we received two letters from “All Strata Services"”, the strata-
managing agents for 7 Comserv Place. In these letters, 4 concerns were raised, the
first of which concerned all owners andtenants, & the remaining three which were
particularly addressed to us:

. The importance of locking the gate after hours;

- That damage had been done to lawns and plants;

- That damage had been done to other property; and

- That children were playing in areas that were dangerous.
All those with keys to the property have been reminded of the importance of locking
the gate after hours. Parents with small children are asked to remind their children of
the importance of not damaging anything that will jeopardize good relations with our
neighbours, and of not playing in the carpark area where they could be seriously injured.
We hope to soon have a secure playground area at the side of the church that will help
in this regard. All parishioners, but especially parents, are asked to be conscious of
carpark safety.

Why do we have Benukuu TToct (or Great Lent)?

The most important thing to have happened in the history of the whole world is the
resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ from the dead. It is so important because it has
had an effect on every person who ever lived, whether they know it or not. The effects
of Christ's resurrection will last forever, even after the end of this world.

Because the resurrection of Christ is so important, we celebrate it every week. That is
why we go to church on Sundays (the Russian word for Sunday, "BockpeceHbe”, means
"the day of resurrection”). We also celebrate it in a special way every year. That
celebration is called TTacxa or Easter.

A special celebration needs special preparation. Orthodox Christians prepare to
celebrate TTacxa or Easter for ten weeks beforehand. During seven of those weeks we
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make a special effort to fast, pray, and be kind to others. Those seven weeks are what
we call Benukuii TTocT or Great Lent.

This nocr is called "senukuin”, or "great”, because it is longer and harder than the other
noctel. In English, it is called "Great Lent”. "Lent" is an old English word that means
"spring”. This is because Benukuii TTocT is always in the spring in the northern parts of
the world. The trees and animals coming back to life in spring after the long cold
winters reminded people of the resurrection of Christ.

The Russian word "noct” is translated into English as "fast”. It means to not eat, or to
eat only simple food, for religious reasons or sadness. The word "break-fast” is related
to this word; it means the first meal that we have when we stop, or “break”, our fast.

Benukuit TTocT has been part of Christian life since the time of the earliest Christians.
It has changed a lot since then. Now, there is a special book of services that the
Church uses during this time, the "Tpuoa® TToctHas" (or "Lenten Triodion”). Many of
the prayers and services in this book are very different from the services that we
usually have in church.

Benukuu TTocT is a time in which we try and develop a better relationship with God. If
we want to make friends with someone, we try and talk to them more, spend fime with
them, and do kind things for them. It is a little bit like that if we want to be better
friends with God. The ways that we can become closer to God are by fasting, prayer,
and being kind to others.

Fasting is not something that we do because God wants us to be hungry or because he
wants us to be punished. Fasting is a way of learning to control ourselves. It is easier
to control our stomachs than our hearts and minds, so we practice self-control on our
stomachs. We do this by eating very plain food: no meat or fish, and no milk or cheese
or dairy products. Strictly speaking, we should also drink no alcohol during the
weekdays of Great Lent.

As well as eating only simple food, we also try and spend less time doing pointless things,
like playing computer games or watching TV. We try and spend our time in a way that is
good for our souls. Reading the Bible and other spiritual books and going to church are
some ways that we can do this.

Fasting can be very difficult. Sometimes we get tired of it and wish we could eat
whatever we want fo. Sometimes we get cranky. This shows us what we are really like
inside: impatient, greedy, and not even thankful for the food we have. It shows us how
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much we need God's forgiveness and help. It shows us where we need to make a special
effort.

Benukuii TTocT is more than just not eating certain things. The devil doesn't eat
anything at all, and it doesn't help him. This is why we also have to pray more. When we
pray we praise God, we thank Him for everything He has done for us, and we ask for His
help. We should all make a special effort to pray every day, of course, but especially
during Benukuit TTocT. The most well-known Lenten prayer is one that you can say each
day in either Slavonic or English: "Frocnoau u Bnaauko xusota moero” or "O Lord &
master of my life".

As well as prayer, Benukuu TTocT is a time of showing mercy or great kindness to other
people. Our Lord Jesus Christ told us that this was very important. He said that kind
things done for other people are just like kind things done for Him. In this way, we see
that we can become close to God by doing good things for other people.

Holy Communion is another way to become close to God. Benukui TTocT is a good time
to receive Holy Communion as many times as possible. When you do this you should
confess your sins, forgive everyone and ask for them to forgive you, and read at least
one or two of the "Prayers before Holy Communion” in your prayer-book.

Benukui TTocT is a wonderful time of the year. The special nocTHbIN services are very
beautiful. These services and the readings from the Bible help us think about Christ's
death on the cross and his resurrection, the most important thing that has ever
happened, or ever will happen. If we use this fime well, we can grow much closer to our
Lord Jesus Christ, and more worthily celebrate His glorious resurrection when the day
of TTacxa comes.

~ QUESTION BOX & DISCUSSION NIGHTS ~

Father James is planning a series of discussion nights
("besedi”) to begin in April. The first of these will be
about the different saints depicted on the icons in our
church. Others will give an overview of the Bible, both the
Old Testament and the New Testament. Those with other
) topics or questions they would like to have discussed or
answered may place them in the brown "question box" on
the kitchen counter in the church hall. More details will be
provided in the April newsletter.
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CHURCH SERVICES IN MARCH

March is a busy month liturgically, with 10 services scheduled. Please note that the
services scheduled for Wednesday 23", Friday 25™ and Saturday 26™ have been
cancelled because of the Pastoral and Diocesan Conferences. Some explanations: Great
Compline (Benukoe TToseuepue, in Russian) is a solemn service of psalms and prayers,
almost entirely read, generally served only in Great Lent; the canon of Saint Andrew of
Crete is a service of penitential verses based on the Old Testament, read only in the
first week and on the fifth Thursday of Great Lent; and Sunday night vespers in Lent is
a service that changes to the Lenten mode half-way through, ending with the "Passia”, or
reading of a section of the gospel concerning the Passion of our Lord Jesus Christ. All
of these services are beautiful and uplifting and very much set the tone for Great Lent,
balancing with prayer the physical effort of keeping the fast. At Great Compline,
especially, there will be the opportunity for people to assist with reading and chanting,
both in Slavonic and in English.

5" March Saturday Matins 6.00 pm
6™ March Sunday Meatfare Sunday

Divine Liturgy 9.00 am
13™ March Sunday Forgiveness Sunday

Vespers with the rite of asking forgiveness 4.30 pm
14™ March Monday Clean Monday

Matins, Hours, Vespers, and Typika 8.00 am
15™ March Tuesday Clean Tuesday

Great Compline with the canon of Saint Andrew

of Crete 7.00 pm
16™ March Thursday Clean Thursday

Great Compline with the canon of Saint Andrew

of Crete 7.00 pm
19™ March Saturday Matins 6.00 pm
20™ March Sunday 1°" Sunday in Great Lent: The Sunday of the

Triumph of Orthodoxy

Divine Liturgy 9.00 am
23 March Wednesday  Great Compline CANCELLED 7.00 pm
25™ March Friday Matins CANCELLED 7.00 pm
26™ March Saturday Commemoration of the Departed

Divine Liturgy & General Pannikhida CANCELLED 8.00 am
27™ March Sunday 2" Sunday in Great Lent

Vespers, 2" Passia 6.00 pm
30™ March Wednesday  Great Compline 7.00 pm

From March 2005, our parish newsletter will be published to coincide with the first service of each month. If you
wish to receive it by post or email, please talk to Father James (0428-639156) or Katya Marcotrigiano, the parish
secretary (4369-1765). Information and prayer requests for inclusion in the newsletter can be given to Father
James or emailed to info@gosfordrussianchurch.org.
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